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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

Last Day of Spring Term- Wednesday 31st March collection from 1:20pm  
Our last day of Spring Term will be Wednesday 31st March - as usual, this is a half day for all children and school will close after 

lunch. We will start collection of Ladybirds Group 1, Year 1, 2 and 3 at 1:20pm and all other children at 1:30pm.  

Hi everyone, another amazing week back at school! Although it is only week 2 of being back at school, it 

feels like we didn't have any time apart! The children have settled in amazingly and are producing fantastic 

outcomes - as you can see from our Achievement Assembly! All the staff at PH are so proud of the children, 

their resilience, growth mindset and hard work! We've only got 1 and a half weeks left before a well 

deserved 2 week holiday, hopefully the sun will come out and we will be able to enjoy some more time 

outdoors! Although restrictions will be eased from the 29th March, please click here to see the Roadmap 

out of Lockdown it is important to continue to be vigilant about your safety. Please ensure you continue to 

inform the school of any positive cases over the Easter holiday - please read the section below on Track & 

Trace for more information on this. Until then, please also continue to support us in keeping the community 

safe by adhering to all the protocols we set out since reopening, especially around the end of the day. Thank you for all your support 

and kind messages on the gate- although you can't see my large smile under my mask, it is there each morning and each afternoon as I 

am so delighted that our community is back together and thriving as always! Enjoy your weekend and see you on Monday! Mireille. 

Attendance & Reporting Absences  
 

A few reminders about absences and absence reporting: 
 When you report your child’s absence on the school’s 

absence line: (020 7722 8500), please clearly state a 
detailed reason for absence, with symptoms, so we can 
help you assess risk against COVID-19. 

 Following guidance from the NHS, if your child has any 
one of the 3 main symptoms (a persistent cough, is hot 
too touch/high temperature and/or a loss of taste and 
smell), you will need to call NHS on 111 for advice. If 
they suggest a test, please call the office to let us know so 
that we can do our best to support you and your child. If 
anyone in your household is symptomatic or is being 
tested, everyone must isolate until the test results are 
confirmed negative.  

Please also remember to book a PCR test by calling 119, 
not a lateral flow test.  
 
 

Thank you for all your support so far and for understanding that 
we are doing everything we can to keep our community as safe 
as possible. Your efforts in reporting potential COVID symptoms 
and following government guidance are also helping us to 
minimise risk to our community and keep us as safe as possible.  
 

 

Risk Assessment & Ventilation  
To mitigate risk, and in accordance with government 
guidelines, we have ensured there is ventilation across the 
school, including our classrooms. We understand that this has 
meant that it is colder than usual in school and we will continue 
to assess this in each classroom with the class team. Please rest 
assured that the heating is on in all classrooms. We please ask 
you to ensure your child/ren have multiple layers on in 
school, in addition to their coat.  
Please read our risk assessment on the school's website. 

TRACK AND TRACE  

School contact tracing over the Easter Holiday  
 

You will know that schools have been playing a vital role in contact-

tracing. If a student or staff member tests positive for coronavirus 

(COVID-19), we carefully review who the person has been in close 

contact with while at school and ask those people to self-isolate and/or 

close Bubbles. This helps to protect the remainder of the school 
community, your families and the wider public. The Department for 

Education has said that schools must continue to support contact 

tracing during the Easter Holiday. This is so that we can identify 

any close contacts of positive cases who were in school while 

infectious and where test results come back after this term ends.  
 

Your reporting of positive test results remains vital to our 
contact-tracing efforts. Please make sure you email 

head@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk to report any positive tests 

FOR ANYONE IN YOUR HOUSEHOLD. Please include in 

your email:   
 

o What date did symptoms start? (this can be any feeling of being 
unwell, not just the three COVID symptoms).  

o The date that the test swab was taken. 

o The date that the child/positive person was last in school.  

o Whether anyone in your household has else been unwell with 

COVID?  

o Your contact phone number in case more information is needed. 
 

We will also notify you if any staff who have been in school have tested 

positive, so please regularly check your emails.  

 

Please continue to report any COVID symptoms / tests both negative 

and positive and any other relevant information over the Easter period 

AND DO NOT RETURN TO SCHOOL ON 20th April if anyone in 

your household has symptoms of is isolating and again, inform the 

school via: head@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk  

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
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http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/03/Primrose-Hill-March-Covid-RA-2021.pdf
mailto:head@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
mailto:head@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Summer Term Dates 
 

Wednesday 31 March –Last day of Term 
-1:20 pm Finish  

 

Easter / Spring holiday: Thursday 1 April to Friday 16 
April 2021 (Including Good Friday, 2 April, and Easter 

Monday, 5 April) 
 

Summer Term  
 

Tuesday 20th April to Friday 28 May 2021  
  

Early May Bank Holiday Day Monday 3rd May & Spring Bank 
Holiday Monday 31st May 2021 

 

Half-term including Spring Bank Holiday, Monday 31 May 
to Friday 4 June 2021 

Tuesday 8 June to Thursday 22 July 2021     
 

INSET DAYS 
Monday 22nd February – additional Inset as approved 

by Camden LA  
Monday 19th April 2021 
Monday 7th June 2021 

Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school through the main gate, your child should continue to enter 

through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to the map below for where your child’s class teacher will be- as always we 

ask you to wear a mask and ensure you are socially distancing from the teacher and other parents  

ESOL Advice Service 
Despite the challenges faced during the 
pandemic, our wide network of 
contacts in the community has enabled 
our experienced, teacher-trained 
advisors to continue to offer ESOL 
course options to every single resident 
that stays in touch with us. 68% go on 
to successfully join ESOL courses, and 
we work closely with professionals 
across the ESOL sector to understand 
and overcome the common barriers to 
learning that many people face. Parents 

who are not able to join an ESOL course at the moment, but are 
still interested in practising their English at home, can subscribe 
to our free weekly online ESOL Activities publication here. 

Red Nose Day  

Thank you for all your donations for Red Nose Day 

today. We've had lots of belly laughs and raised over 

£300. We'll count the final total today after school. 

Well done Primrose Hill! 

 

 
 

     NEIGHBOURHOOD NOSH 
 

Primrose Hill Community Association is 
offering delicious, chef cooked, vegetarian 
meals free to those who need them in our 
community, which includes families at our 2 
primary schools. Meals are available for 

collection on Thursdays between 10.30 and 12 noon from  
 

Primrose Hill Community Centre 
29 Hopkinson’s Place, Fitzroy Road, NW1 8TN.  

 

We also have plenty of fresh food available outside the Centre 
on Thursdays for people needing food 
support to choose what they want. 
 

For any enquiries or  
for further information please contact: 

Melanie, who has been working at Primrose Hill 
for the past 6 years, is sadly leaving to start a new 
adventure in Paris with her family.  I remember 
Melanie starting as a volunteer in one of my Y4 
classes many years ago- she has always been so 
helpful, organised, supportive and always willing to 

help wherever she is needed! We thank Melanie for everything 
she has done at PH and wish her all the best starting her new life 
in Paris - bon voyage & bonne chance!  

Scooters and Bikes 
We have some unclaimed scooters and a bike. If 
they belong to you, please claim them by Friday 
26th March. Any unclaimed one will be donated 
to charity or other families.  

EGGcellent Competition!  
Friends of Primrose Hill Easter Egg Completion – Design Your 

Own Eater Egg! 
Please help FOPH raise some money for the school by entering this 

EGGcellent Competition! All you have to do is pay £1 and hand in 

your Easter Egg Design to your class teacher. Make your design as 

colourful as you like- the brighter the better!  

Each class will have one lucky winner, who will get an EGGmazing 

Easter Egg prize! We will announce the winners in 

next week’s Achievement Assembly & Newsletter. 

Good Luck!!  
Closing date: Thursday 25th March  

Thank you,  

Amal on behalf of FOPH!  

http://www.camden.gov.uk/esol-activities


Tadpoles...  

The Tadpoles Children have had a really busy week, We 
continued to read The Very Hungry caterpillar story and we 
explored colours and how it could be changed by making 
butterfly prints and we also made some healthy 

smoothies using fruits relating to the story. 

Froglets...  

 

 Come and read a story… 

The Froglets chose a book to 
read and told the story for the 
camera to share with everyone.  

How fantastic are they? 

https://www.yout
ube.com/watch?v
=L8a7LSW0Hqo 

https://yout
u.be/gdyET5
x1M4c  

https://www.youtube.com/watc
h?v=zp15lfJBJEE  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=BVpLwgCFR6c  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zp15lfJBJEE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zp15lfJBJEE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BVpLwgCFR6c
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BVpLwgCFR6c


 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have 

symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral 

Flow Test—always call 111 for advice. 

 

Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to school if they or 
anyone in your family show the following symptoms: Remember, everyone in 
your household will have to isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms & you 

will need to arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their temperature every 

morning/check if they are hot to touch on chest & back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means coughing a lot, for 

more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell 

or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should always consult your 

GP or call 111 NHS or use the coronavirus service https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  

What to do if you have symptoms 

If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 

2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – 

only leave your home to have a test. 

3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also 

stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/  

Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do or would like 

some advice.  

https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/

